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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Hello all GEPS family and community members, 
We have had an extremely busy past 2 weeks doing all sorts of wonderful things, including sport gala days, having a 
great time at our year 6 fun day, 2/3M visited the Koala Sanctuary, Kinder 2021 met their year 6 buddies, infants enjoyed 
gymnastics and together we all celebrated NAIDOC week. Thank you to our wonderful teaching and admin staff who 
constantly go above and beyond to provide these opportunities for students. 
 
Monday Assembly – 23/11/20 
This Monday we will be holding our weekly assembly via zoom. This will allow us to have parents watch our assembly 
but also test the Zoom software to ensure we can use it for our upcoming 2020 Presentation Day. Please follow the in-
formation below to join our assembly via Zoom. You will need a registered Zoom account and a computer or smart 
phone to join us. 
 
Topic: Monday 23rd Test Assembly 
Time: Nov 23, 2020 01:00 PM  
Meeting ID: 630 9527 4634 
Passcode: 010462 
Join Zoom Meeting – Web address 
https://bit.ly/3lKZ3ub 
Presentation Day 2020 – Friday 11th December 

The state government has relaxed a few guidelines around allowing parents on site for these events. Schools must com-
ply with the 4 square meter rule for all people participating (including school staff, students, parents and caregivers and 
visitors). Unfortunately, Glendale East Public School does not have a space big enough for large groups of outside 
guests/parents/caregivers to attend our end of year events. However, to ensure we continue to be inclusive of parent/
caregivers and families, we are setting up the option for the community to participate in a Zoom meeting to view im-
portant in-school events.  

Our 2020 Presentation Day will be broadcast to the whole community via zoom. There will be three separate parts to the 
assembly including a K-5 awards presentation, a year 6 awards assembly and then finishing with a Kindergarten gradua-
tion. To separate the three distinct sections, there will be breaks to allow for appropriate cleaning and sanitation. In the 
first break, K – 5 students will return to classrooms and year 6 students will be invited to ask two guests to attend in per-
son this section of the assembly. All Year 6 students will be in the hall and all other classes will watch the Year 6 awards 
via Zoom in their classrooms. This ensures GEPS adheres to the NSW government’s 4sq meter guidelines.  
The final, important part of the day, is the Kindergarten Graduation assembly happening at 2pm. This year has been par-

ticularly difficult for our littlest members of the school and their parents/caregivers. Our Kindergarten parents have not 

had the same opportunities to connect, visit and be in the school for special events, so this year we are holding a sepa-

rate Kindergarten graduation assembly. In this time, Kindergarten will be in the hall and they will be invited to ask a max-

imum of two (2) visitors to come and watch them receive their graduation award. This is to recognise, that despite the 

disruptions throughout the year, they are ready to move on to Year 1. It is also a time that Kindergarten parents can get 

a photo of their child receiving an award, as a way of compensating for all the weekly  



 

assemblies they have missed throughout the first year of their children’s schooling. All other students Year 1 – 6, 
will be watching via zoom in their classrooms.  

Please note that this year, not all children will be receiving awards at our presentation day. Due to time con-
straints and COVID-19 guidelines, each teacher will be giving out 4 class awards for special achievements. We will 
be sending home letters to all families of students who will be receiving an award, to ensure parents do not miss 
the opportunity to watch via zoom to see their child receiving an award. 

 
Canteen Closed Monday 
Beginning next week (Monday 23rd of November 2020), the canteen’s operating days will change. We will be 
moving to opening the school canteen 4 days a week, instead of 5. The canteen will now be closed every Mon-
day, beginning next week (week 7). 
 
This decision has been made to support our volunteers and to ensure we have enough people to open the can-
teen on the other 4 days. 
 
P and C Meeting Wednesday 2nd December – 6:30pm 
We are in need of new and enthusiastic members who would like to join our P&C and possibly take on a position 
such as President, Vice President, Treasurer or Secretary. Currently we have a small dedicated team who will wel-
come new commers in with welcome arms. If you are interested, please join our P&C meeting on Wednesday 2nd 
December 
 Zoom details 
Zoom Meeting ID: 678 9352 6865 
Passcode: 818046 
https://bit.ly/2UCY6Z0  
Tim Lewis 
Principal 
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Tell Them From Me Survey  

 
One of the most consistent ways our school collects information and feedback from it’s community to inform 
school planning is the annual Tell Them From Me survey. The survey gathers anonymous information on student 
outcomes, demographic factors, growth mindset and socio-emotional outcomes from students, parents and 
teachers to help us paint a picture of what is working well at our school and what we need to improve in the 
future. 
 
Students and teachers at GEPS are united in their focus on learning and having a growth mindset. 87% of all stu-
dents who responded to the survey indicated that when faced with a learning challenge, they would persevere 
until the task was complete. Students reported a rise in their effort levels by 7% and described their schoolwork 
as being important to them and that it would help them both in the future and their everyday lives. 
Developing strong friendships based on trust and kindness is important to GEPS students. Almost all of our stu-
dents felt that they had friends they could trust who encourage them to make positive choices here at school. 
Following that, 85% of our students reported that they followed our whole school expectations and used appro-
priate behaviour at all times.  
 
Responses from parents came from across all year groups. We were humbled at the acknowledgement from 
parents that they feel welcome and informed here at GEPS, with responses falling higher than the NSW average 
for this category. You reported that telephone, social media and emails were of most use for you to remain in 
contact and in the know about school events.  
 
Our teacher’s responses spoke of strong school leadership, especially in the areas of visible learning and tracking 
student progress. Clear expectations for behaviour and developing a positive learning culture were two other 
areas teachers reported they felt were main school focuses that we were achieving. 
 
Analysis of the results are still ongoing and areas of focus will be developed to become part of our next 4 year 
school plan. 
 
Students, staff and parents will again be invited to complete the survey next year to offer their ideas and opin-
ions on how to continue to make our school a safe and supportive place for our students to grow and learn. 
Thank you to everyone who contributed their thoughts and opinions in this year’s survey, we value them highly. 
 
 
Emma McVey 
TTFM Coordinator        

 

 

PBL FOCUS TERM 4 

Week 7 

” Stay on Task” 

Week  8 

“Use Positive Self 
Talk” 



 

 Message from 5/6S  
It has been a busy and exciting start to Term 4. Peer 
support started this term and students have done a 
fantastic job leading younger students. In week 4 Year 6 
attended the Great Aussie Bush Camp whilst year 5 had 
their own ‘holiday’ at school without year 6 (their words). 
We have Touch, Soccer and Netball gala days in the coming 
weeks which students are very excited about. Our STEM 
project this term has been to take 360 degree photos and 
create a virtual reality tour of our school using google tours 
(keep an eye out for this on Facebook in the coming 
weeks). 
Here are some photos of Year 6 camp and student’s 360 

degree photography skills : 

Joel Sims 

Class Teacher 

 

Message from 5/6F 
Term 4 is traditionally a crazy time of the school year and 
with some easing of COVID restrictions we have been able 
to squeeze in a few extra events to make up for some of 
the things that have missed out on so far this year. So we 
are a very busy but happy class of Stage 3 students.  
 
The year 6 camp was enjoyed by all who attended and we 
had a fantastic time facing challenges like canoeing, rope 
climbing and ‘mud world’ despite the wet weather. Our 
Year 5 students met their Kindergarten buddies this week 
and did a fabulous job of providing school tours for our 
2021 Early Stage One students. All 5&6 student Peer 
Support leaders have received very positive feedback 
about the way they have been carrying out these 
important roles and this program is running very 
successfully on most Fridays. 
 
Year 6 have done an amazing job of creatively planning a 
great COVID safe ‘ Year 6 Fun Day’ and this was not only a 
wonderful day for the whole school but a very successful 
fundraiser, enabling the students to be able to purchase 
their gift to the school. Year 6 would like to thank all who 
supported and helped out with this event. 
 
Finally in the classroom 5/6F have been continuing to work 
hard towards individual learning goals. Writing is an 
important whole school focus for teaching and learning and 
the use of the ‘Writing Legends’ programme has been a 
great tool utilised in our classroom, assisting students to 
achieve their aspirational goals. This week our hard work in 
creative writing was recognised and we were awarded ‘The 
Number 1 most Prolific Writing Legends’. This really is a 
huge achievement for 5/6F and a result of their 
commitment and dedication to their writing.  
 
Out of all the classes that use this programme in Australia 
and New Zealand we are currently number one!  

Angela Field 
Class Teacher 
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Hello all GEPS community members, 
Wow, what a fantastic start to term 4. All students have returned 
from the holiday break eager to learn. I have enjoyed getting out 
to the playground to continue to meet the kids and spend 
sometime getting to know them. 
Kindergarten Transition 
This week we welcomed our 2021 Kindergarten students into our 

school. They have all arrived with smiles on their faces, looking 
ready for big school. I would like to thank all of the parents for 

their understanding during this COVID year. It must have been a 
daunting feeling, leaving their children at the gate for their first 

transition session. Thank you for the trust you have given us with 
your most precious people. As we have started the transition for 
2021 Kindergarten, if you know anyone who lives within our 

zoned drawing area, please tell them to contact our school to 
ensure they do not miss out on any transition opportunities. You 

can easily find out if your home address is in zone for our great 
school using the school finder site: https://

my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder  

 

Payment requirements  
Due to the ongoing pandemic, and to ensure we are following all 
NSW Government guidelines, we have changed the way we are 
accepting payments for excursions and other school events. 
There are two payment methods available for parents/carers to 
choose from when deciding how best to make a payment to the 
school. 

CASH – we are still accepting the correct amount of cash 
that is sent into school with your child/ren.  

ONLINE PAYMENTS (in place of over the counter eftpos). 
Due to restricted access of parents/carers onto school 
grounds, we are not able to offer over the counter eftpos 
facilities at this time. Instead, please follow below the 
directions to pay via the school website.  

Instructions on making a payment online (school preferred) 
via a secure payment page.  Steps as follows: 

Go to Glendale East Public School webpage at 
glendalee-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Select Make a Payment (found on the top of the front 
page of the webpage) 

Enter ONLY areas marked with a * Asterix 
Write this reference number once payment is made on 

the permission note.  Where possible parents are 
encouraged to pay for excursions on the parent 
online portal. 

If you are having any difficulties, our lovely office 
staff are more than willing to help understand the 

 payment system, please call 49549551 
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YEAR 6 FUNDAY 

On Thursday of Week 6 we celebrated our awesome Year 6 
cohort with the Year 6 fun day! Every year, our year 6 
students run the show with a day that raises money for their 
parting gift to the school. It’s a spectacular way to say 
goodbye and to have fun with the school before they leave.  
 
Our GEPS students were encouraged to wear their weirdest 
and wackiest outfits and they did not disappoint. We wore all 
the colours of the rainbow and the school became a sea of 
fun and fabulousness to celebrate the incredible day.  
 
The year 6’s organised an exciting range of fun stalls for 
everyone to enjoy: we could get super sporty shooting some 
hoops, kicking goals and playing handball, our hair was turned 
into crazy colours to match the fabulous outfits, and everyone 
enjoyed a delicious selection of tasty treats which kept them 
buzzing for hours as we got our groove on at the disco. I think 
our favourite part of the day was soaking the year 6’s with 
water blasters - safe to say it was a day we won’t forget 
anytime soon! 
 
The GEPS community will dearly miss our year 6’s of 2020, 
and we’d like to share some lovely messages with them:  
 

 “Thank you for helping us go up to the office when we fall 
over!” – Scarlett, K Wombats 

 “I hope you have fun in high school!” – Matthew, K Possums 
 “We’ve had a lot of fun together and I hope you like your 

new school” – Tilly, 5/6F 
 “You’ve done an amazing job at being our school leaders!” – 

Leo, 4/5Q 
Everyone had an awesome day having fun in the sun and we 
wish the very best of luck to our 2020 Year 6 kids! 
 
 
 
Katrina Pollack, Teacher 

 
 

https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder


8 Margot Avenue Glendale East NSW 2285 Ph: 49549551 F: 49566248 
W: https://glendalee-p.schools.nsw.gov.au / E: glendalee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
Facebook: https: //facebook.com/Glendale-East-Public-School-444115352294002/ 

CONGRATULATIONS 
WEEK 6 MERIT AWARD WINNERS 

 
Zoe G  Possums - Cooperative member during maths activities. 

Matthew  Possums - Consistently showing 6 L’s in class at all times. 

Bodhi W Wombats - For always having a positive attitude to every task. 

Gerti M Wombats - Improved resilience, approaching every task with courage. 

Lucas Mitchell  1/2A - achieving reading goals. 

Lyla M 1/2A- always improving and working hard to edit her own writing. 

Millicent D  1/2BL- Improved spelling choices in her writing, working hard on her word work. 

Caleb W 1/2BL- Trying his best to be an active listener and participate in class discussions. 

Archer K 1/2I - For excellent effort and improvement in all class discussions and activities. 

Izaiah A 1/2I - For excellent improvements in topic talks and communicating to his peers. 

Koby J 2/3M - Giving 100% in all Maths Group lessons. 

Isabella F  2/3M - for her note taking and research skills. 

Sarah C 3/4L- making a smooth transition back into the classroom and always trying her hardest. 

Blake W 3/4L- always being an honest and reliable member of our class. 

Jackson B 4/5Q- Active participation to Mac Lit. 

Laylah G 4/5Q - for her effort when working in small groups during Maths. 

Jasmine D 5/6F - For the improved, effective use of learnt spelling strategies to improve writing. 

Abigail C 5/6F - For outstanding effort and application to all writing tasks including the effective use of 

feedback. 

Ally Moss 5/6S - Consistent application to all learning areas. 

Chelsea Harvey 5/6S - Refining her writing skills by applying feedback. 

PRINCIPAL AWARD 

Zahra Forbes - Incredibly positive attitude towards weekly Library sessions. 

Declan Allan - Amazing “Book Creator” design and always displaying a positive attitude in the Library. 







FROM THE OFFICE 
Just a reminder that all money for all upcoming events 
MUST be returned to the office prior to the due by date 
as advised on notes.  The office cannot accept any 
further payments after this date.  Unfortunately, if 
payment is presented to the office after this date it will 
be returned home and your child cannot attend the 
excursion. 
 
Families are encouraged to use the POP 
(parent online payment) link on our school 
website.   
NO Uniform payments are to be made 
through the school parent online payment system.  
Uniforms are to be purchased on-line through Country 
Feeling on their website at 
 www.countryfeelinguniforms.com.au  
 
Payments cannot be receipted after 3pm as the till 
must be closed and reconciled by the end of our working 
day. 
Cash payments can be left after 3pm and will be 
receipted the next day, however we cannot give change 
after 3pm. 
Eftpos cannot be processed after 3pm as it must be 
included in the day’s banking.   
Phone payments. To comply with the Payment Card 
Data Security Standard we can no longer accept credit 
card details over the phone. We encourage parents to 
use our online payment system through our school 
website or cash/card at the school office. 
Department of Education Visitors sign on 
requirements 
All visitors to the school site are reminded 
to please sign on and off in the office 
visitors’ book every time you visit between 
the hours of 9am to 3pm for a specific purpose for 
example; meeting with teacher,  parent helpers, canteen 
helpers etc.  This does NOT include assemblies. 
 Messages for Students 
We respectfully ask that you discuss with your children 
prior to the school day the arrangements for afternoon. 
As we are unable to interrupt teachers. during class time 
to pass on  
messages. 

Contacting Teachers 
Just to remind you that the best way to contact 
your child’s teacher is via our school 
email address.  
The address is: 
glendalee-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Please attention the email to the teacher you wish 
to speak with and include your child’s name and a 
contact number. 
Medications 
If medication is required during school hours, then 
it must be approved by the Principal.   
Parents/carers must complete a medication form if 
a child requires a specific medication or ongoing 
health management.  A letter from the prescribing 
doctor will be required also. All long term  
prescribed medication will need to be given to the 
office in Webster Packaging and short term  
medication in original packaging labelled by the dis-
pensing Chemist as per the Department of  
Education Policy. 
 
Transporting students by private vehicles on 
school business. 
From time to time, it is necessary for our students 
to be transported by private vehicle. Parents who 
volunteer to transport students are reminded the 
following documentation is required: 
 Parent Driver Declaration Form 
 a copy of the current Vehicle Registration 
 A copy of a current Drivers Licence 
 Appendix 5 Form 
 100 Points of Identification 
Please provide this information to the office  
prior to the excursion if you have agreed to 
transport students other than your own child/ren 
by private vehicle. This will assist our school to com-
ply with Department of Education  
Procedures. 
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